St Joseph’s Pastoral Council Minutes - final
31st Oct 2017
	Date of meeting
	8/9/15
	24/11/15
	23/2/16
	7/6/16
	22/9/16
	06/12/16
	23/2/17
	31/10/17

	Fr Jim Duggan
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	

	Fr Stephen Baillie
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	P

	Fr Jonathan Whitworth
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	P

	Dn Pat Dougan
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Veronica Dowling
	A
	A
	P
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	

	John Seenan
	A
	P
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	
	

	Bridie LaCombre
	P
	P
	A
	P
	P
	A
	P
	P

	Alison Macdonald
	P
	P
	A
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Chris McLaughlin
	P
	P
	P
	A
	P
	Resigned
	
	

	Pat Hassett
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Angela Gow
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Emma Merriman
	P
	P
	P
	Leave of absence
	A
	
	A
	P

	Maureen Cumming
	P
	A
	P
	A
	P
	Leave of absence
	
	A



	Jonathan Cumming
	A
	
	
	A
	A
	A
	A
	A

	Hugh Kelly
	
	
	
	
	P
	Resigned
	
	

	Dominic Cochran
	
	
	
	
	A
	P
	A
	P

	John Sweeney
	
	
	
	
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Frances Brown
	
	
	
	
	P
	P
	P
	A


	1. 
	Decade of the rosary and prayer for priests

	Actions

	
	
	

	2. 
	Attendance and apologies


	Actions

	
	See front page. 

Pat welcomed Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathan to the parish. 
Pat reminded the PC that the June meeting had been cancelled as Fr Jim was unavailable, however an update on actions had been circulated electronically (incorporated into these minutes). 
	

	3. 
	Minutes of the last meeting


	Actions

	
	Proposed: Bridie McCombre

Seconded: Pat Hassett


	

	4. 
	Matters arising


	Actions

	
	· Issues with website access for posting PC meeting minutes

Update from June 2017: Ali is still unable to access the website so the minutes have not been posted. 

Action: Fr Jonathan will check out the requirement for access to the website with Fr Jim and advise.

· Issues with e-bulletin distribution

Update from June 2017: Pat H spoke to Chris McLaughlin about the difficulties with the e-bulletin. Chris advised that he is seeking a solution. The problem still seems to be intermittent.

The PC discussed the importance of the E-bulletin and its potential to reduce paper use.

Action:  Fr Jonathan will e-mail a copy of bulletin to Chris McLaughlin every week.
· Organisation of Fr Jim’s silver jubilee celebrations: 
Update from June 2017: Father Jim provided Pat with a list of friends and family to be invited to his Silver Jubilee Mass. Angela typed the address labels and Pat sent out the invitations. The catering has been booked.

· Parish Open Day: 

Update from June 2017:

Angela booked the hall. Pat received the planning schedule from John Seenan, and advertised the event in the bulletin. Bridie arranged for St Ninian’s pupils to help out with setting up on the Saturday and with providing tea and coffee on the Sunday. Their help was much appreciated. The Open Day was not as well attended as in previous years, with fewer groups represented, probably because it was a holiday weekend.
· Bereavement support:

Update from June 2017: Angela and John, with encouragement from Fr Jim had a large number of volunteers undertake the bereavement befriending training course in June. Bereavement cards are now being sent out and some appreciative responses received. 
The group has 19 representatives and its first meeting was held in July. Further plans in relation to how to meet the needs of the recently bereaved were put on hold until the new priests arrived. As a first step, there are plans for Fr Stephen to launch the support group.
Action: Angela will organise for the Bereavement Support group to meet with Fr Stephen to discuss its approach
· Photographs of pastoral council members to be displayed in the front porch so parishioners are aware of who to approach.
Update from June 2017: Angela reported she had received only one photograph. 

It was suggested a group photograph would mean members would not need to send an individual photograph
Action:  c/f photos of PC members to next meeting
· Mass cards for pre-school children - c/f from Feb meeting

Emma outlined the purpose of the Mass cards and progress to date

Action: Fr Stephen will check the Redempterist website regarding appropriate images for the pre-school mass cards.
Action: Ali will circulate the current version of the pre-school Mass card
· Parish financial situation - c/f from Feb meeting
Pat advised she had been contacted by a parishioner regarding the establishments of a finance sub-committee. The Parish is required to publish an annual financial statement of accounts, however there is no Diocesan requirement for a financial sub-committee.  Fr Stephen advised that this should be established as part of Cannon law. Fr Stephen also advised that there will be a requirement establish a building fund to raise additional income to reduce parish debt to Diocese.  The PC discussed the potential to recruit members of the sub-committee through the response to the Diocesan survey.
Action – Fr Stephen will review the current financial situation and advise on next steps at the next PC meeting

· Welcome to new parishioner during prayers of intercession 
Update from June 2017:  The welcome to new parishioners in the prayers of the faithful has been included on two occasions up to June, when the Faith and Spirituality sub-group are responsible for the prayers.
· Welcome notices in porches 

Update from June 2017: Ali looked at the welcome notice proposed at the meeting with a view to making it more presentable. However, because of the amount of content, this could not be done without reducing the font size. She suggests it could be displayed in the A4 display boards. 
Action: Ali to source A4 stands for Welcome Notice

· Process for prayer requests to be distributed to those who are housebound 

Update from June 2017: Pat has checked the intercessory prayers request box weekly. There have been no requests recently. 
· Amazon smile

Update from June 2017: Pat advised the parishioner who sent the Amazon information that both our parish Justice & Peace group and the national committee could not endorse the use of the Amazon Smile facility to raise funds.
· Delivery of PVG level 1 training 

Update from June 2017: PVG training has been taking place at various parishes and is regularly advertised on the RCDOP website and in the Bulletin
· Alter servers – membership of Guild of St Stephen. 

Fr Stephen advised he would consider this 
Action – Advise of outcome regarding Guild of St Stephen
· Celebration for Fr Jim’s 25th silver jubilee celebration 
Pat advised this was well attended and thanked everyone involved in organising it, including the speech made by John which was very well received. The PC agreed that Fr Jim should be invited back for a Mass of Thanksgiving before Christmas and that a collection should be taken up to thank him for his 10 years of service in the Parish. 

Action: Fr Stephen will contact Fr Jim to arrange a date for a Mass of Thanksgiving.
Update from June 2017:  additional activity 
· Pat invited Rev Pat Doogan to attend the PC meetings

· Ali sourced the electronic version of the Welcome Pack, making it easier to update following the changes to the Parish.

· Pat represented the Parish and read at the World Day of Prayer in Stamperland Church. 

· Angela organised the Penitential service in April. 

· Frances and friends organised the Stations of the Cross during Lent and May Devotions with the Rosary and Adoration. 

· Frances, Pat and others ran the Pivotal Players adult faith formation sessions, which were well attended and appreciated by parishioners. 

· Pat was contacted by the editor of Link after the last meeting and provided an update on the activities of the Pastoral Council as well as a few photos of Parish activities. 
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	5. 
	Proposals from Fr Stephen
	

	
	Parish Bulletin

Fr Stephen suggested adding readings and psalms to the bulletin. It was a greed this would be helpful however there would be a risk of the font size failing to meet access standards for parishioners with sight problems. Fr Stephen suggested making a small number of copies on A3 paper available in the Sacristy and assess if this is helpful.
Action: Fr Stephen will make 30 copies of the Bulletin available in A3 paper initially.
The PC also discussed that parishioners have raised concerns that they are not able to see the hymn numbers from the right of the church. 

Action: Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathan will announce the hymn numbers during Mass and this can be reviewed at the next meeting. 

Mass times

Fr Stephen advised of the need to review the Mass times within the Deanery to ensure priests are able to cover Masses in neighbouring Parishes. Currently Mass times are similar or occur simultaneously. 

He proposed changing the Saturday evening vigil from 6pm to 4pm; keeping Sunday Morning Mass times at 10 am and 12pm and changing the Sunday evening time from 6pm to 5pm. He also proposed reintroducing a Vigil Mass at 7pm on Holydays of obligations. The PC agreed for the need to review the Mass times and that parishioners needed to be aware of the reason for the changes and that there was a requirement for Scotland and Diocese to become self-sustaining in relation to serving priests.
Action: Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathan will advise parishioners of the Mass time changes on Sunday at Mass and through the Bulletin. 

Parking – Fr Stephen raised concerns about the paring around St Josephs and need to ensure parishioners arrive safely if parking further away. 
Support for schools

Fr Stephen updated the PC on his visits to all schools within the Parish and those where he is required to share cover: St Ninian’s, St Clare’s, St Josephs and OLM. Fr Stephen spoke of the opportunity to work with neighbouring priests to increase support within schools now there is additional capacity within the Parish. This will include the reintroduction of class Masses and moving the Mass of Thanksgiving to the day after 1st Communions.
Support for Parishioners who are sick and/ or housebound

Fr Stephen updated the PC on his plan to visit all sick and housebound parishioners on a monthly basis. 
Action: Fr Stephen will add a note to the bulletin asking for parishioners to advise if they know of parishioners who are sick and/or housebound who would like a visit. 
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	6. 
	Synod “Doing my bit” responses
	Actions

	
	Fr Stephen advised that 72 responses have been received from St Joseph’s parishioners. These have been forwarded to the Diocese where responses will be collated by the Synod Forum and a report returned to individual Parishes. Findings will be discussed at a subsequent PC meeting.

Action – c/f “Doing My Bit” to next meeting  
	PH

	7. 
	Forthcoming events 
	Actions

	
	Prayers of the faithful 
The PC agreed that the sub-groups would continue with the prayers meantime but that the PC structure needed to be reviewed, depending on the outcome of the “Doing my bit” responses. The Welcoming Parish prayers will continue to be done by the Faith and Spirituality sub-group.
Bridie advised that she had contacted the primary schools to include these at 10 am Mass. 
Family Mass 

This is supported by Parents in Prayer and takes place on the First Sunday of the month with coffee afterwards to encourage families to stay. Pope Francis pupils welcome parishioners at the doors.
Penitential service 

Organised by Angela, this will take place on Thursday 7th December at 7.00 and will led by Fr Jonathan. 

Adult faith formation 

Three Pivotal players sessions are still to take place and will restart every second week on 9th November. Frances has contacted Fr Jonathan, who will support the sessions. A Blu-ray player needs to be sourced. Angela advised she has one that can be borrowed if required. 

Mass in Celebration of Marriage

This has traditionally taken place on the Friday nearest to feast of St Margaret’s, with those recently married and celebrating a special wedding anniversary being invited. However given tight timescales and the number of events taking place in the next 2 months, it was agreed to defer the Mass until the end of Jan.
Action: Pat will check hall availability and speak to Fr Stephen to agree a date for the Mass in celebration of Marriage.  

Parish open day
It was agreed this should take place in February with a link being made to the “Doing My Bit” responses.
Action: Pat will check hall availability and speak to Fr Stephen to agree a date for the Parish open day

Bereavement Mass
Organised by Angela, this will take place on Thursday.

Faithful Families event 
Organised by Parents in Prayer to prepare for advent, this will take place on Sun 3rd December.

Coffee morning for Fr Gerry Hastie:

Organised by Angela, this will take place on Sun 19th Nov after 10 am and 12pm Mass. 

	PH
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	8. 
	AoCB
	Actions

	
	Vice-chair vacancy

Pat advised of the requirement for vice-chair for group and Angela volunteered. 

Role of the PC

The group discussed the need for a facilitated meeting to explore the role of the PC in light of the arrival of Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathan, and the findings of the “Doing My Bit” survey. The possibility of a rolling chair as part of this was raised, to avoid too many expectations of any one member of the PC. 
Action – c/f review of PC role to next meeting
Action – recirculate original outline of purpose of the PC that informed the establishment of the 3 current sub-groups. 

Votive candles

Fr Stephen updated on the system for replacing candles and lighters and whether a sign requesting donations should be put up to cover replacement costs. It was agreed that this was not required.  

	PH
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	8.


	DoNM


	Actions

	
	Tues 9th January at 7.30 pm
	

	9.
	Closing prayer
	Actions

	
	
	

	Action table



	Action: Fr Jonathan will check out the requirement for access to the website with Fr Jim and advise.

Action:  Fr Jonathan will e-mail a copy of bulletin to Chris McLaughlin every week.

Action: Angela will organise for the Bereavement Support group to meet with Fr Stephen to discuss its approach

Action:  c/f photos of PC members to next meeting 

Action: Fr Stephen will check the Redempterist website regarding appropriate images for the pre-school mass cards.

Action: Ali will circulate the current version of the pre-school Mass card

Action – Fr Stephen will review the current financial situation and advise on next steps at the next PC meeting

Action – Fr Stephen will advise of outcome regarding Guild of St Stephen

Action: Ali to source A4 stands for Welcome Notice

Action: Fr Stephen will contact Fr Jim to arrange a date for a Mass of Thanksgiving.

Action: Fr Stephen will make 30 copies of the Bulletin available in A3 paper initially.

Action: Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathan will announce the hymn numbers during Mass and this can be reviewed at the next meeting. 

Action: Fr Stephen and Fr Jonathan will advise parishioners of the Mass time changes on Sunday at Mass and through the Bulletin. 

Action: Fr Stephen will add a note to the bulletin asking for parishioners to advise if they know of parishioners who are sick and/or housebound who would like a visit. 

Action – c/f “Doing My Bit” to next meeting   

Action: Pat will check hall availability and speak to Fr Stephen to agree a date for the Mass in celebration of marriage.  

Action: Pat will check hall availability and speak to Fr Stephen to agree a date for the Parish open day

Action – c/f review of PC role to next meeting

Action – recirculate original outline of purpose of the PC that informed the establishment of the 3 current sub-groups. 
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